Virginia Beach Task Force on Aging
Minutes May 10, 2018

The Virginia Beach Task Force on Aging met on May 10, 2018 at Overture Virginia Beach. Chairperson Sandy Smith called the meeting to order and thanked hosts for the delicious breakfast provided. Adriane McKoy from Overture welcomed Task Force members and spoke about Overture’s active adult community for people 62 and over.    

Vice Chair Mikelle Rappaport introduced our speaker Carol Butler from Pembroke Title. Carol has been in the industry for 40 years and purchased Pembroke title 25 years ago. She discussed pertinent information about the laws regarding deeds, wills and titles, which have changed several times since 1922. She stated that the deed of a property trumps a will and outlined the descent and distribution code in Virginia.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Treasurer Jackie Burke provided the treasury report and reported that we currently have a balance of $1636.27 and 58 paid members. April balance was $2097.91 with deposits of $120 in memberships, $34 in Pennies for Prescriptions and $615.64 in expenses which included a $500 donation. Charitable gift chair Brandi Smith presented Tidewater Arts Outreach with a $500 check and TAO board members Stephen Taylor and Michael Mann were present to accept and give remarks. TAO was founded 15 years ago, and their primary mission is to bring the arts into residential communities in the area. They are launching a new program to extend their mission to include empowering caregivers through the arts. Brandi Smith encouraged non-profits that serve seniors in Virginia Beach to apply for a grant through the application form on the VBTFA website. 

The Nominating Committee gave their report. For Chair - Mikelle Rappaport, Vice-Chair – Lisa Burkett, Secretary – Bremda Paredes, Treasurer – Jackie Burke. There were no additional nominations from the floor, and the motion to approve the nominations were approved. 

$36 was collected from the 50/50 raffle and winner Dom Verrastro donated his winnings.

The meeting was adjourned. The next meeting will be held on Thursday, June 14th at Westminster Canterbury when the new officer installation will be conducted.  

Respectfully Submitted by Mary Dorss
